
MADE PUBLIC NOTICE 
EBARB WATERWORKS DISTRICT  

MINUTES FOR SPECIAL MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 25, 2021 AT 2:00 PM. 

Ebarb Waterworks District held a special call meeting on February 25, 2021 at 2:00 pm at 
their office on hwy 191.  P. M. Woods called the meeting to order. Members present were 
P.M. Woods, Danny Lopez, Robert Conyer, and Pete Nugent. Donald Garcie was absent 
Operator/Manager, Gilbert Limon was only present for a couple of minutes, to inform the 
board who was still out of water and that we were out trying to get them water and if they 
had any other questions of him they could call his cell.  

The board discussed the terrible weather and all the problems the snow and hard freeze 
had caused us and all the other systems in the parish. We had lost water in all of our areas 
due to customer demand running the tanks dry and since two of our suppliers were dealing 
with the same issues it took longer than expected to get back up and running but as of now 
we had everyone with water except for the customers being fed from our office location 
and we were in the process of turning some valves around to send water here from our 
well in Ebarb to get them water.  

The board also discussed the changing of the meetings to earlier times and asked Shirey did 
we have the policy for them to sign regarding the change. Shirey stated we did not as we 
had all been out busy trying to get the water back on for our customers as we gave that 
precedence during the weather emergency but we would have it for the next meeting. 
There was discussion over the times that had been chosen for those meetings. Pete wasn’t 
at the last meeting when the times were chosen so Robert explained to him that everyone 
was okay with it and that Gilbert had asked could the second meeting not be after hours 
and they had discussed it and just made both meetings earlier. Pete was not okay with the 
change as it inconveniences him because he works and he said it doesn’t matter what 
meeting times the employees want because they are on salary.  

Danny informed the board he spoke with Mrs. Darlene Ezernack and that she has signed 
the paperwork on the property. There was discussion over that matter.  

Pete made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Danny seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
Motion passes.  


